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Updates to the Personnel Record Form (PRF) 

School Year 2024-25 
 

There is a new field on the bus driver collection called “No South Dakota CDL Required 
(optional)”.  If one of the below reasons are selected, then the record doesn’t have to check 
for an active South Dakota driver license status. 
 

1.  Drives a 15 or less passenger vehicle: These were previously part of the classified 
collection coded as 107 - Special Education Bus Drivers not required to have a CDL. 
Personnel who provide specialized pupil transportation as per a student’s individual 
education plan (IEP) indicated as transportation as a related service. Personnel is not 
required to have a CDL due to the vehicle used for transportation purposes (i.e.: 
small passenger van or car) but must have a valid driver’s license. 

 



 
 
 

 
o As far as those districts that reported a “Classified Individual List” for 2023-2024, 

we were able to partially crosswalk those records to the 2024-2025 Bus Driver 
collection.  The FTE was just evenly divided between the number of staff records 
so you will need to double check the FTE. 
 Doland 56-2 
 Lennox 41-4 
 West Central 49-7 

 
o As far as those districts that just reported an FTE with no individual records for 

2023-2024, you will need to remember to add these staff to the bus driver menu 
for 2024-2025: 
• Belle Fourche 09-1 
• Black Hills Special Services Cooperative – 40201 
• Canistota 43-1 
• Corsica-Stickney 21-3 
• Estelline 28-2 
• Eureka 44-1 
• Flandreau 50-3 
• Hill City 51-2 
• Hot Springs 23-2 
• Lead-Deadwood 40-1 



 
 
 

 
• Madison Central 39-2 
• Marion 60-3 
• Montrose 43-2 
• Oglala Lakota County 65-1 
• Tea Area 41-5 
• Watertown 14-4 
• Waverly 14-5 
• Yankton 63-3 

 
2. Out of State CDL: Those with an out-of-state CDL will need to be reported as such to 

skip the calculation for a valid South Dakota CDL.  Most of these were identified as 
“Not found” in 2023-2024 so we were able to fill in the “out of state CDL” for 2024-
2025. 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
A new assurance statement compliancy statement was added to the PRF sign off on the 
assurance statement.  

• Current Youth Suicide Awareness and Prevention completion certificates are on file for 
all educators. 

 
 
Previously the public and coop districts didn’t see the adjusted salary calculations converting 
to the rate of pay to what a full-time person would be making. These calculated figures have 
been converted to a full-time (1.00) rate of pay to determine reasonableness using the below 
calculations and now display on the screen as adjusted figures so you can determine whether 
the FTE or salary is unreasonable based on what you entered: 

• Total Instructional Salary / Total Instructional FTE 



 
 
 

 
• Total Ed Spec Salary / Total Ed Spec FTE 
• Total Admin Salary / Total Admin FTE 

 
 
As far as running historic data for 2023 and 2024, we are still working on some overrides.  Be 
sure to report any discrepancies. 
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